
JUNIPER RIVIERA COUNTY WATER DISTRICT REGULAR 
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OPEN TO THE 

PUBLIC 
 

MEETING MINUTES   
Thursday October 20, 2022  

 

• CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE, Erin D’Orio called the meeting to order at 5:02pm. 
 

• ANNOUNCEMENT OF RECORDED MEETING/ ROLL CALL, Directors Erin D’orio, Jason Chormicle, Walso Stakes and Eric 
Engleman were Present.  Staff has received the resignation of Charlene Greiner effective 11/30/2022.   

 Lorrie Steely and Lee Logsdon  
 

• PUBLIC COMMENTS: One member of the public was in attendance, there were no public comments.   

 

• ENGINEER JAMES OWENS WITH NV-5 TO REVIEW THE PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING REPORT PREPARED BY NV-
5 WITH FUNDING FROM THE STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD DIVISION OF FINANCIAL 
ASSISTANCE. (DFA PROP 1 FUNDING):  James Owens and his staff engineer were in attendance at the meeting 
to present and discuss the Draft Preliminary Engineering Report.  Discussion was carried on, the Board and Staff 
directed NV-5 to make minor changes to the report. 

 

• APPROVE MEETING MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING HELD SEPTEMBER 22, 2022 
Eric Engleman made the motion to approve, Waldo Stakes made the second, All in Favor 4; All Opposed 0, 
Motion passed 4/0. 

 

• APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORT INCLUDING MONTLHY OPERATING EXPENSES FOR AUGUST & SEPTEMBER 2022. 

PEGGY EINHART, DISTRICT BOOKKEEPER TO DISCUSS, Peggy Einhart participated in the meeting via teleconference to 

discuss financial reports for August and September.  Jason Chormicle made the motion to approve, Eric Engleman 

made the second, All in Favor 4; All Opposed 0, Motion passed 4/0 

 

• INFORMATION ITEMS: The following items, announcements and/or reports are presented for 

information and discussion only: 

• OPERATIONS/WATER SYSTEM UPDATE – Lee Logsdon reported on District operations, there have been a few leaks in the 
past couple weeks, we are replacing services that are on private property. 

 

• DISTRICT BUSINESS/GENERAL MANAGERS UPDATE – Lorrie Steely 

+ Status of annual fiscal audit for 2022-2023, documents all scanned and submitted to Messner & Hadley on Oct 19th. 
First time ever that the District has submitted documents electronically! Making progress. 

+ Update on annexation of 8300 Overlook, pending NV-5 providing plan sheet for extension, survey data is now 

complete. James Owens to provide a budget and timeline, still pending. 

+ Discuss conversation with County of San Bernardino and the road maintenance program as well as the upcoming 

meeting on to discuss possible County assistance with storm drain maintenance. 

+ Discuss upcoming events; 

• Oct 22nd 10am Mulching Workshop - 11am Sheriff's Dept-Neighborhood Watch - 12pm BBQ, there 

was a small turn-out for the mulching workshop and the Neighborhood Watch.  The Sheriff’s representative was very 
informative and provided handouts regarding the program. 

• Oct 29th 5pm - 8pm Trunk or Treat and roasted Hallow-weenies, good turn-out from the community, we had 12 
participants with decorated vehicles, and lots of “trick-or-treaters”. 

 

 

 

 

 






